
Attendance, Attention and Achievement

Weekly Newsletter Date: 11th March 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been an exceptionally exciting week at school with workshops, educational visits, swimming and
visitors from partner schools abroad.

Erasmus Project

This week, we had the pleasure of welcoming our
Erasmus partner teachers and students from 4
different countries: Ireland, Spain, Romania and
Greece. The project is called ‘Unblocking Limits
Together’ and the theme is ‘Diversity and
Inclusion’.

On Monday, our special visitors were introduced to the whole school
and given a tour around the building. They were overwhelmed with
how big the school is and how diverse the students and teachers are. Pupils from Essex Primary School and
the partner schools spent time getting to know each other, learning a song about unity in a range of
different languages. While the students enjoyed taking part in an after school activity, teachers attended
training about our inclusion approach.

Throughout the week, we visited a range of places of worship - all in walking distance from the school. We
went to a church, mosque, temple and a gurdwara. Our guests found the visits very informative, as they
were able to learn more about other religions.  The pupils took part in a carousel of sensory deprivation
activities which they thoroughly enjoyed. We played games on diversity and inclusion, including a kahoot
and an activity called ‘what would you do?’  Meanwhile, the teachers had training on etwinning. Pupils
created masks using different media to represent diversity. Together, we enjoyed a day out in the good
weather, visiting famous London landmarks such as Big Ben and Buckingham palace; the day ended with a
river cruise. Both pupils and staff were intrigued by the unique architecture we have in the UK. Today, we
held an assembly where our guests shared their week with the rest of the school and received certificates
as well as souvenir presents.



Fairplay House Educational Visit

On Wednesday 9th March, some of our pupils with special

educational needs went on a day visit to Fairplay House, an

Outdoor Activity Centre in Essex which is owned by

Newham. Many of the pupils understood that they were

going on a visit and

were very excited.  They

travelled from school by

minibus, arriving at

Fairplay House at

10:30am in the glorious sunshine. The staff and pupils were greeted by

the instructors, who set out some soft play equipment for the pupils to

explore.

Activities included the ‘High Ropes’, ‘Zip Wire’ and ‘Low Ropes Course’. It

was so lovely to see how much more confident and independent the

pupils became throughout the day.

It was an absolute pleasure to take the pupils to Fairplay House and see

how much they blossomed throughout the day. The instructors were very impressed with them and with

what they had achieved. The pictures speak a thousand words. Well done to every single pupil that came

and gave it their all.

An amazing day and huge success!

Year 5 Swimming

This week, the Year 5 pupils have been taking swimming lessons in the London Aquatic Centre. The
progress they have made in just one week has been amazing. Some pupils had not been swimming before
and were apprehensive on their first day.  However, after a week of lessons, they are now confident in the
pool and beginning to learn different strokes including breaststroke and the backstroke! Well done to all of
Year 5!



Reminders

Week beginning 14th March Year 5 Swimming

Friday 18th March Comic Relief (Staff and pupils to dress up as superheroes and contribute £1)

Star of the week (KS1)
KS1 are extremely proud of the children’s achievements.

Tharun (1A) Abdullah Mohammed (1B) Anisa (1J) Jessica (1K)

Rayyan Uddin (2K) Ibrahim (2N) Awaais (2A) Azaan (2M)

Celebrating Success (KS2)
Well done to the children who have been awarded green leaves this week.

Amelia (3A) Maher (3H) Ishaq (3J) Amara (3M)

Selman (4A) Faatimah (4I) Niyah (4H) Abdul Wasi (4P)

Ismail (5H) Maryam (5M) Dhruv (5R) Khadijah (5P)

Benyameen (6H) Sameeha (6B) Marjan (6I) Maya (6Q)

Walk to School

Classes with highest percentage walking: Classes that have been the most active:

1st 4I (96%) 1st 5H & 6B (100%)

2nd 4P (95%) 2nd 3H, 4A, 4H,
4P & 6Q (99%)

3rd 3A (93%) 3rd 1J, 2A & 4I (98%)



Attendance Matters!
Every Student, Every School, Every day

Here is our attendance chart. Thank you to all the parents who have sent their children to school during this time.

Sending your child to school plays a vital role in your child’s development.  

Class % Class % Class % Class %

NNam 88.1 1A 97.3 3A 96.0 5M 98.9

NNpm 87.7 1J 92.3 3H 97.9 5P 97.5

NTam 91.7 1K 95.2 3M 97.6 5R 99.6

NTpm 94.0 1B 98.7 3J 93.4 5H 95.3

RM 97.3 2K 96.7 4A 96.4 6I 99.3

RD 85.0 2A 88.6 4I 95.6 6Q 97.9

RF 89.0 2N 96.6 4P 98.5 6H 92.9

RT 96.0 2M 95.7 4H 96.4 6B 92.1

Whole School 95.0%

School Clubs:  Week beginning - 11th March 2022

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 3&4: Athletics
Year 5&6:  Athletics

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1&2:
Gymnastics
Year 3 & 4:
Hockey
Year 5&6:
Girls Football

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 1&2: Handball
Year 3: Mini
Mermaid Club

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1&2:
Multi Skills
Year 3 & 4:
Gymnastics
Year 5&6:
Handball
Year 5: Mayor’s
Maths Challenge
Club

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 3&4: Football
Year 5&6: Cricket

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1&2: Football
Year 5&6: Gymnastics

3:00- 3:30
Year 3&4 : Police
Cadets
3:30 - 4:30
Year 5&6: Police
Cadets

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 1&2: Dodgeball
Year 3&4: Handball

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 1&2: Athletics
Year 3&4: Cricket
Year 5&6: Dodgeball
KS2: Guitar Club

Before School Club
8:00-8:45
Year 6: Early Riser’s
Maths Club
Year 5&6: Table
Tennis

After School Club
3:30-4:30
Year 3&4: Dodgeball
Year 5&6: Football

Mrs Cecilia Mojzes Mr Rick Probett Mrs Amber Ilyas
Executive Head Teacher Chair of Governors Associate Head Teacher


